
 
                                                                                             
 

L.B.Davern Reserve 
Committee of Management 

A.G.M 
Thursday, October 22nd at 7.00pm, 

Followed by General Meeting at 7.30pm 
Community Centre 

Due to Covid regulations the AGM will be held outside of the Centre. 
L.B.Davern Reserve, 

Dry Creek Crescent, Wandong 
 
 
 
Again it is disappointing that the Reserve faces senseless vandalism to our community 
facility.  
A lot of hard work goes on behind the scenes to achieve these  
facilities for our community to achieve to obtain state of the art  
facilities for all to use in our community of Wandong/Heathcote  
Junction.  
It is obvious that we have a group of people who do not respect our  
facility. They destroy facilities, disadvantage our community and  
add costs for repairs.  
One question I do ask is why no one seems to hear or see vandalism occurring at the 
Reserve. Do we have to go to full Video Surveillance at the Reserve! - pictured is the 
damaged picnic table at the Rotunda  
 
Courts 3 and 4 Redevelopment  
The L.B.Davern Reserve has been successful in receiving a grant to redevelop our 
Multi-purpose Courts 3 and 4.This is great news and will make these courts compliant 
for tennis and netball. Once completed all six courts have been redeveloped and has 
produced state of the art facility for Wandong and Heathcote Junction. More details to 
come.  
 
Unfortunately due to the Covid-19-we are still on Restrictions at the Reserve.  
The Mitchell Shire continues to be in stage 3-stay at home restrictions until 
October and the compulsory wearing of masks in public places.  
For our Community we need to do the right thing in staying safe and adhere to 
the advised actions to reduce the risk of COVID-19 and if you are unwell, get 
tested, stay at home, do not go to public places, do not attend work or school, 
do not visit age or child care centres  



All bookings at the Community centre, Sports pavilion cancelled at this point to 
further noticed, Oval and Stadium contact council, limited use restriction apply.  
Once restrictions have lifted the community will be notified for use and the 
restarting of sporting activities at this stage not until mid-October at this stage.  
 
Spoonville has arrived at L.B.Davern Reserve Wandong.  
Spoonville is a craze involving creating colourful spoon  
characters and planting them in villages-has well and truly  
arrived in Wandong.  
Children or adults decorate wooden/metal spoons and start  
their own village or add to existing in a location people can see  
on their daily walks.  
Spoonville is a form of connection, as people naturally want to  
connect and be a part of something bigger. When it is taken  
away from us –like at present with COVID-it is natural to want to  
engage, any intuitive that helps see a child happy, to see them engage  
and joyful makes every-body happy as well.  
Our Spoonville Village is located at L.B.Davern Reserve, alongside the G.Day Trail at  
the north end of the stadium. 
 
Summary advice for the Reserve:  
Please check in with the Mitchell Shire Web Site for all updates as new stages unfold: 
www.mitchellshire.vic.gov.au/COVID-19  
 
There are no immediate changers to current rules at this point for Regional 
Victoria-Mitchell Shire. 
  
BBQs     Closed  
Open outdoor spaces   Outdoor exercise and recreation allowed as of 14th 

September.  
Outdoor fitness equipment  Limited-Personal training outdoors can occur but with a  
     limit of two participants plus the instructor. Equipment  
     should not be shared, and you need to maintain a 1.5  
     metre distance.  
Playgrounds    Open as of 14th September.  
Public toilets    Open  
Sports:     Return to play plans are being submitted by clubs. Please  
     check with your club for current arrangements.  
LEISURE SERVICES:   Wandong Stadium: Closed Hall and venue hire: Closed  
 
 
Please check in with the Mitchell Shire Web Site for all updates as new stages  
unfold: www.mitchellshire.vic.gov.au/COVID-19  
There are no immediate changers to current rules at this point for Regional 
Victoria-Mitchell Shire.  
BBQs Closed  
Open outdoor spaces Outdoor exercise and recreation allowed as of 14th 
September.  



Outdoor fitness equipment Limited-Personal training outdoors can occur but 
with a limit of two participants plus the instructor. Equipment should not be 
shared, and you need to maintain a 1.5 metre distance.  
Playgrounds Open as of 14th September.  
Public toilets Open  
Sports: Return to play plans are being submitted by clubs. C with your club for 
current arrangements.  
LEISURE SERVICES: Wandong Stadium: Closed Hall and venue hire: Closed  
Following Sporting Clubs are back but limited, please contact those clubs for 
details:  
Tennis : competition resuming, social hit up and limited coaching- maintain 
social distancing  
 
Please refer to Wandong Tennis Club Facebook for all information going 
forward. 
Kilmore and District Adult Riding Club and Standard Bred Riding Club—are 
operating, Refer to those Clubs contacts for updates. 
Wandong Netball Club-cancelled for season 2020 
Wandong Junior Football Netball Club-cancelled for  
   Season 2020 
Auskick-cancelled for season 2020 
Mitchell Agility Dog Club-cancelled for season 2020 
Wandong Playgroup to commence in Term 4 - to be advised.  
 
 
For further information on COVID-19 :  
www.mitchellshire.vic.gov.au/COVID-
19  
The Victorian Government has a 
dedicated website 
www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au  
 
If residents notice anything out of the 
ordinary please contact the police on 
000 straight away. It is in our 
community interest that we all keep 
our Reserve safe for all to use!! Stay 
safe and support one another. 
  
All Reserve Enquiries:  
Darlene Gunther- (Secretary) 
lbdavernreserve@gmail.com  
Rob Telfer  
President  
L.B.Davern Reserve Committee, 
12 Dry Creek Cres, 
P.O.Box 303, Wandong 3758 
0408393250 13  

http://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/

